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Introduction / Background
During the course of ENCWG activities it has on occasion been necessary to create stand-alone Mariner information papers with regards to the use of ENC and ECDIS. The information papers don’t currently reside in an IHO standard as they don’t fit the subject types of the current set of standards. The guidance documents cover, ENC generalisation and the type approval of ECDS and the status of IHO standards.
During HSSC 13 I received an action as ENCWG chair to consider which IHO standards this Mariner guidence information would best reside. This would assign an IHO WG the task of maintaining the information as a standard WG activity. Additionally, HSSC13 also agreed that no changes are to be made to S-63 for possible cyber security vulnerabilities and instead it was approved the ENCWG develop a new “IHO ECDIS Cyber Security Guideline” document.  

Analysis / Discussion

This was discussed at the last ENCWG meeting where delegates unanimously agreed given all this new information is targeted to the Mariner, it should all be consolidated into one IHO publication. As all this new guidance material is related to the use of ENC data in ECDIS, IHO S-67 Mariners’ Guide to Accuracy of Depth Information in ENC was deemed strategically the best fit. 

However, the ENCWG believe that there is a necessity to amend the name of S-67 to reflect a broader range of ENC and ECDIS topics rather than be focused solely on quality of depth. 

Recommendations
The ENCWG therefore propose a name change from IHO S-67 Mariners’ Guide to Accuracy of Depth Information in ENC to, “IHO S-67 Mariners’ Guide to use of ENC data in ECDIS”. 
In proposing this name change it would allow any future additional guidance related to ENC and ECDIS to be more easily incorporated into a single authoritative IHO source, including future cyber security information.

I would propose that the various WGs of the IHO who submit chapters retain the sole ownership and responsibility for keeping their sections updated and would not expect DQWG to manage any additional workload. 

The requirement for IHO to provide more authoritative Mariner information and guidance will only increase as we move ever closer to the introduction of S-100 ECDIS and this would be a good interim step. 
Conclusion 

If DQWG agree with the proposal it is recommended both WG chairs work to submit a joint paper to the upcoming HSSC 14 in May 2022.  
Action Required of DQWG
The DQWG is invited to:

a.
Discuss the details within the paper 
b.
Agree to the recommendations above to alter the name of S-67 to reflect a broader range of ENC and ECDIS related information for Mariners. 
c.
Agree to submit a joint paper to HSSC for discussion 

